April 24, 2001

To the Honorable Common Council Public Improvements Committee City of Milwaukee

Dear Committee Members:

Attached is File No. 001039, being a substitute resolution to vacate a portion of the south side of West Fond du Lac Avenue located north of West Mill Road, in the 15th Aldermanic District. This vacation was requested by Zion Rock Missionary Baptist Church for expansion and parking.

The Department of Public Works Coordinated Report contains no stated objections to the proposed vacation. The Commissioner of Public Works has requested a money deposit of the following:

The deposit for the fees relating to the vacation will be made prior to Common Council approval. Since the proposed vacation is not in conflict with city plans, the City Plan Commission at its regular meeting on April 23, 2001 recommended approval for the attached substitute resolution.

Sincerely,

Julie A. Pen man
Executive Secretary
City Plan Commission of Milwaukee

Attachment

cc: Ald. Nardelli